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The Talking Drum 

 
The Talking Drum is published monthly by 
the Amherstburg Freedom Museum. 

Contributions, story ideas, suggestions and 
feedback are always welcome. Please 
contact Mary-Katherine Whelan at 

curator@amherstburgfreedom.org 
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For this monthôs Volunteer Spotlight we are 
recognizing Carolin Harris, who was 
awarded the Betty Simpson Award for 
2016 at last yearôs Annual General 
Meeting. Carolin was born in Sudbury, 
Ontario, moved to Windsor in 1987 and is 
now a resident of Amherstburg.  She 
attended St. Clair College and the 
University of Waterloo.  Carolin has worked 
for the Windsor-Essex Catholic District 
School Board for the last 28 years and 
enjoys gardening, reading and genealogy.  
Roughly ten years ago, Carolin noticed that 

the museumôs garden needed tending and took it upon herself to take 
care of it.  She has maintained that tradition and made the garden look 
beautiful ever since.  Museum staff can also count on Carolin to help 
with set up for Ribs and Ragtime each year.  Carolin knew that the 
museum relied heavily on community support and said that as a 
member of the community with an avid interest in local history, she 
wanted to extend her support.  When asked what she enjoys most 
about volunteering, Carolin said ñI enjoy giving back to this amazing 
community that is steeped in such rich history.  This Museum is an 
important steeple and I want to make sure that the generations to 
come are able to enjoy it as well.ò  
 

Carolin also recalled a positive memory that she had with former 
curator, Kenn Stanton.  She said that she loved discussing plants with 
him because he was very engaged in the gardenôs progress and would 
always have a story to share. She also enjoys the many patrons who 
stop to talk to her on their way into the museum. Carolin says that she 
also volunteers at many different organizations in Amherstburg and will 
continue to help whenever and where ever she can. 
 

When asked what she has gained from her volunteer experience at the 
museum, Carolin said ñI have gained a sense of belonging to a 
community that I wasnôt born into but also gained a more in-depth 
knowledge about Amherstburgôs role in the Underground Railroad.ò   
 

Carolin also has some advice for future volunteers.  She would like to 

tell other volunteers that ñextending their help to The Amherstburg 

Freedom Museum is like going back in time and reaching their hands 

out to all those men and women who fought so hard for freedom and 

saying thank you for the contributions they made to making the world a 

more accepting place.  I would encourage these prospective 

volunteers by letting them know that The Amherstburg Freedom 

Museum has a wonderful staff that is very approachable and helpful.ò 


